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August 21st, 2019 
 
To: Department of Parks and Rec 
Re: Notice of Preparation of an Environmental Impact Report for the City Parks Master Plan 
 
 
 
I want to express thanks to the City of Santa Cruz Parks and Recreation Department for 
initiating the EIR for the City Parks Master Plan. 
 
To be comprehensive, the EIR must take into account both individual Management Plans of 
parks and also work to address impacts to all the parks cumulatively. 
 
I request that riparian and watershed areas are evaluated in their entirety, thus avoiding their 
segmentation, which is a potentially significant CEQA issue. 

Under the categories of Aesthetics and Biological Resources I ask that the effects of light 
impacts are studied and assessed with appropriate modeling for each of the sensitive species 
listed within the various habitats. If lighting will be present in areas that were previously unlit, the 
effects must be studied. Color temperature of lighting must be addressed. Options for dimming 
and shut off controls should be studied. 

The EIR should study and thoroughly address the anticipated increased usage of Parks and 
Open Space. 
 
The probable effects of electro-magnetic fields need be evaluated if there will be any change in 
EMFs compared to the present. 
 
I hope to see a project alternative that increases biodiversity via regenerative projects. 
 
Sincerely, 
Erica Stanojevic 
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